
From: Thomas OBrien  
Sent: Tuesday, March 11, 2025 9:30 AM
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>
Subject: Oppose the "single trash hauler" proposal

I vehemently oppose the city forcing me to use the city trash service. This is a monopoly and 
forces me to use a provider that will charge more with no consequence, no recourse for me to 
get better and less costly service. Competition exists to make the best solution the selected 
solution for each individual. THis is outrageous that this is even a proposal. Please squash this 
and oppose it on behalf of your constituents.

-- 

Tom O'Brien
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